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How will CBEP Continue to Protect and Assess 
the Health of the Bay?

Casco Bay Estuary Partnership’s 
Commitment

The results of this State of 
the Bay 2005 “checkup” 
are generally good—but 

keeping the bay on the path 
to improvement will require 
responsible stewardship from 
everyone who uses the resources 
of the bay and its watershed. 
The state, federal, local and 
citizen partners that make up 
the CBEP will continue to work 
towards realization of our goals for a healthy Casco Bay. 
We are committed to implementing the recommended 
actions in the Casco Bay Plan and to continuing our 
environmental monitoring program.

CBEP will continue to utilize new technologies and 
techniques as they evolve, in conjunction with the latest 
science, to make progress in our five priority areas. In 
addition, we recognize that new issues will come to light 
as our knowledge of the environment grows and will 
develop new indicators to track these as appropriate (see 
sidebar). We plan to hold periodic State of the Bay con-
ferences and to produce future State of the Bay reports, 
which will track changes and improvements in the bay 
over time.

New Indicators
The fourteen indicators presented in this report are 
helping CBEP to assess the health of Casco Bay and its 
watershed. In addition to this set of indicators, we are 
working on new indicators that will enhance our ability 
to assess the impacts of human uses on the bay’s ecosys-
tem. As data becomes available, we hope to develop in-
dicators based on: the concentration of toxic chemicals 
in stormwater; loss of wetland acreage; the composition 
of the bottom-dwelling (benthic) animal community in 
the bay; and on non-native invading marine organisms.

CBEP and Invasive Species

In August 2003, CBEP brought a team of 
scientists to marinas in Portland, South Port-
land and South Freeport to search for signs of 

invading marine organisms. These “invasive species” 
are marine animals and plants that are not native 
to Maine’s coast and which may spread into, or 
‘invade,’ the existing ecosystem, overtaking native 
species and their habitat. The scientists were part of 
a team assembled by the northeast National Estu-
ary Programs and MIT Sea Grant to search floating 
docks and piers in bays from New York Harbor 
to Maine. Among the non-native species encoun-
tered in Casco Bay were exotic species of tunicates, 
commonly known as sea squirts. These harmless 
looking organisms can potentially smother shellfish 
if they grow too abundantly. As a follow up to the 
field study, CBEP hosted Maine’s Marine Invasion: A 
Forum on the Impact of Non-native and Other Invasive 
Species on Maine’s Coastal Ecosystems in May, 2004. 
Currently, CBEP is working with a stakeholder 
committee to identify tools and resources that 
will help address the impacts of invasive species in 
Maine. As more information becomes available, 
CBEP will develop and indicator of the impact of 
invasive species.
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Invasive tunicate.
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